MINUTES OF BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
KANSAS WRITERS ASSOCIATION
A meeting of Directors of the Kansas Writers Association (KWA) was held at the Evergreen Branch Library of the Wichita Public Library, in Wichita, Kansas on March 16, 2024, at 4:15 p.m.

The following were present and participating at the meeting:

Ben Sutherland, President

JaTonna Kirkwood, Vice President

Ernestine Frame, Treasurer

Starla Criser, Recording Secretary

Sonny Collins, Member at Large

The following member was not present at the meeting:

Leigh Anne Orth, Member at Large

Representing a quorum of the directors of the corporation.
Ben Sutherland, President of the Association, acted as chairperson of the meeting, with Starla Criser as Recording Secretary. 

The Chairperson stated that a quorum of the directors was present, and that the meeting having been duly convened, could transact business. 
There was no agenda presented for approval. 

Minutes from the previous meeting July 15, 2023, were not reviewed and approved.

Reports: 
President:

· Ben Sutherland informed the board about a problem with viewing the website’s menus on mobile devices. He will contact Cindy Molello, website coordinator, about the matter.

Vice President:

· JaTonna Kirkwood informed the board that she had received a Kansas tax form at her personal address instead of going to the official address. No one understood how or why it happened. The matter needs to be resolved by the Treasurer.
Treasurer:

· Ernestine Frame informed the board members (and the organization’s members) that she will resign at some point in 2024 for personal reasons.

· She suggested that more detailed information on the treasurer’s duties need to be made clear.

· She informed the board that our bank said we could get eight checks monthly printed with our correct address. Currently the organization has a lot of checks with an incorrect address. Rather than purchasing new checks or continuing to correct the address on the current checks, the members decided to use the monthly checks the bank would provide. The old checks will be shredded.

· She did not have a current financial report to provide the board. She does not use a computer program for the report; she does it by hand currently.
· She stated that the organization’s current Post Office box is at the 13th and Oliver branch.

Recording Secretary:

· Starla Criser requested an updated list of paid members to correct the official roster. The last information received by a secretary was from December 2020.
· She told the members at the March meeting, online on Facebook, and on the website about membership dues being due by the end of March. After that date, unpaid members will be removed from the roster for future notifications on meetings, etc. Visitors have a grace period of three visits before deciding whether or not to become a paying member.

Member at Large:

· Sonny Collins discussed the upcoming KWA anthology, which was also discussed at the monthly membership meeting. He also needs to have a list of current paid members to make sure only paid members are allowed to be published in the anthology. Last year, he just gave submitters the benefit of the doubt.
New Business:

· Upcoming Programs:

· April’s discussion of publishing formatting and more needs to be rescheduled as Sonny Collins and Starla Criser will both be gone that month.

· May’s program by a coroner was confirmed by JaTonna Kirkwood.

· June’s program on AI was confirmed by the presenter.

Closing: The meeting adjourned at 4:45 with no future meeting scheduled.

____________________________
Starla Criser
Recording Secretary
